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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON tuesday, 01 august 2006

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2006.3.1         PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair), Ms Lydia Atteridge (Truro House Senior Student), 

 Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Messrs Mark Coulson (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Jonathan Davy (Winchester House Sub-Warden) and Miles Downard (Winchester House Senior Student), Ms Nicole Hyman (Hall SRC Representative 2006), Prof Roger Jacob (Associate Hall Fellow), Mesdames Audra Mahlong (Canterbury Annex Sub-Warden) and Shumbisai Makovah (Canterbury Annex  Sub-Warden), Mr Vaughan Mason (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Jade Menezies (Canterbury House Senior Student), Ms Rutendo Mushuku (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Ms Nonhlanhla Ngidi (Hall Senior Student 2006), Prof Sarah Radloff (Hall Fellow), Mr Orrin Snelgar (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mrs Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Secretariat: Ms Larissa Klazinga (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2006.3.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Prof Santy Daya (Hall Fellow), Ms Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Mr Moe Mukozho (Salisbury House Senior Student).
2006.3.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

All items raised will be addressed under agenda item 2006.3.16
1. Toasters in the Dining Hall
2. Non-Alcoholic Entertainment

2006.3.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Prof Jacob proposed acceptance of the minutes and Mr Mason seconded.
2006.3.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM
5.1   VP/Hall Wardens’ Meeting: Items for Discussion
Mr McNeill explained that the Hall Wardens meet with the Dean of Students and the Vice-Principal once a term to discuss issues pertaining to the residence system. Items to be discussed at the next VP/Hall Wardens’ meeting include:
5.1.1 Hall Wardens as Chairs for HSAC
Mr McNeill informed the committee that, after discussion, it was agreed that Hall Wardens would continue to chair the Sub-Warden Selection Committee. It had been proposed that Hall Fellows chair the Selection Committees, but that proposal met with significant opposition from Hall Wardens and Fellows alike. It was finally agreed that the status quo should be retained.
5.2    Capital Equipment Grants
Mr McNeill reported that despite requests for a number of other items, we had been allocated extra DStv decoders, one for each residence and a heater for the Hall Secretary’s Office. It was noted that the selection process was not as transparent as in previous years.
5.3   Dean of Students selection process
Mr McNeill reported that the Dean of Students Selection process was underway, with Short Listing scheduled for the following day (02 August).

2006.3.6 MATTERS ARISING

6.1 Hall Ball Report Back

Ms Ngidi informed the Committee that 121 people attended the Hall Ball and despite minor logistical problems the event was a success and broke even. Ms Ngidi noted that as the second term was fairly pressured academically, it might be worth considering moving the Hall Ball to the third term in the future. The Committee agreed to discuss the issue at the first Hall Committee meeting of 2007. The Committee congratulated Ms Ngidi and her team on an excellent event. 
6.2 Allan Webb Adventure

Mr Coulson informed the Committee that preparations were well under way and despite slow progress securing sponsorship the Committee was confident the event would go ahead. The Give 5 Campaign was working with the AWA to identify worthy beneficiaries. All residences were encouraged to assist with the event. 
6.3 Common Room Furniture
Mrs Wicks reported that the Common Room furniture matter remained unresolved. Mr McNeill was tasked with raising the furniture issue at the next VP/Hall Wardens’ meeting and reporting back any progress at the fourth term Hall Committee meeting.
6.4 Security

Mr McNeill informed the Committee that a Caterer had been attacked outside the Canterbury Annex at the end of the second term and stabbed repeatedly. He emphasised that all students should be conscious of their security at all times and should make use of the University’s Blue Routes.
6.5 Hall Constitution Revision

Mr Naidoo informed the committee that the Constitution Sub-Committee has met once to discuss this issue and would have a final draft ready for revue at the fourth term Hall Committee meeting.
6.6 Daily Newspapers for Residences

Ms Klazinga reported that newspapers were being delivered to the Dining Hall as agreed at the second term Hall Committee meeting.
6.7 Quality of Residence Life Survey


Ms Klazinga informed the Committee that the Quality of Residence Life Survey was complete and 
all the data had been captured. She reported that the results would be released as soon as an error 
in the spreadsheet was resolved.
2006.3.7 EXAM RESULTS
Mr McNeill congratulated Truro for their continued academic excellence. He reported that Salisbury was the leading undergraduate academic achiever in the Hall with an overall pass rate of 88%, with Canterbury in second place with a 86% pass rate. As in previous years, Winchester lagged somewhat behind. It was noted that very few people failed all their courses, but there were a worrying number of people who failed at least one course.
2006.3.8 STARFISH DINNER
After some discussion the Committee agreed that the annual Starfish Dinner would be an official Hall event (like a formal dinner) and would be block booked and advertised throughout the Hall. The date was set for 27 August, and the event would be the culmination of Rhodes HIV/AIDS Awareness Week.
2006.3.9 TRI-VARSITY
Mr McNeill reminded the Committee that Tri-Varsity attracted a large number of people from out-of-town and encouraged everyone to be particularly safety conscious over this period. He emphasised that no squatting would be allowed in residences and if students were having guests they should complete the standard forms for permission to have a guest in good time. He requested that Sub-Wardens be particularly vigilant over this period. The Committee agreed that students who were planning a party would be asked to leave the residences at 21h00.
2006.3.10 SUB-WARDEN SELECTION
Mrs Wicks informed the Committee that the Sub-warden Selection process was underway and due to a change in the composition of the Selection Committee, men and women would be interviewed together by the same Selection Committee this year.
2006.3.11 IKHAYA LOSIZO
After some discussion the Hall agreed that it would participate in the fund-raising efforts for the Ikhaya Losizo safe house project. The Hall agreed in principle to organise a Hall Fast and residence Community Reps would be tasked with planning the event. 
2006.3.12 HIV/AIDS AWARENESS WEEK
Mrs Wicks informed the Committee that HIV/AIDS Awareness Week was scheduled for the 21 – 25 August. The Hall Committee agreed that in addition to the Starfish Dinner the Hall would display information about the pandemic in the Dining Hall.
2006.3.13 DINING HALL TABLE ARRANGEMENT
Mr Downard requested that the dining hall tables be returned to their original arrangement. He noted that there was a high level of dissatisfaction with the new arrangement. The Committee agreed to this request and tasked Ms Klazinga with liaising with the dining hall staff in this regard.   
2006.3.14 VARIETY CONCERT
Ms Mushuku requested permission for Canterbury for host a Hall Variety Concert in the dining hall in order to raise money for charity. She noted that the event was a success last year. The Committee agreed to Canterbury’s request.
2006.3.15 SRC REPRESENTATIVE REPORT BACK 

Ms Hyman informed the Committee that SRC elections would take place from 28 August – 01 September and encouraged all students to vote. She encouraged students to consider running for Hall SRC Rep.
2006.3.16 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
16.1 
Toaster

The Committee noted that the rotary toaster had been removed from the dining hall and Ms 
Klazinga was tasked to discuss the matter with Ms Jay Pillay, the Head of Catering Services.  
16.2 Non-Alcoholic Options for Student Entertainment


Ms Hyman noted the lack of non-alcoholic options for students on campus. The Committee 
supported this observation and noted that with the loss of the main Kaif in the Student Union 
Building student services had been further eroded. The Committee supported the suggestion 
that a coffee shop-type establishment be opened on campus to provide light meals and a venue 
for students to socialise in a non-alcoholic environment after hours. The Committee tasked Ms 
Hyman and Mr McNeill to address this issue in various forums i.e. Board of Residences and 
Student Services Council. 
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